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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Wednesday 7th December 2005
Question No 9
Question:
Councillor Karen Warren
"To ask the Manager to make a full statement concerning the removal of the bottle bank at the neighbourhood centre in Kingswood Heights, if the issue of littering of bottles at this centre has been raised with him in recent weeks, the action he is proposing to take, and when is it likely that the bottle bank will be re-established and where, and if he will make a statement on the matter?”
Reply:
The glass recycling bring banks situated at the Kingswood Shopping Centre have been temporarily relocated to the edge of the car park to allow building work to be carried out near the original site of the bring banks.  When this building work is complete, the bring bank containers will be replaced in their original position.  A sign is being erected at the site to alert the public to the new position of the bring banks.

The company which services the bring banks has alerted the Environmental Services Department to some illegal dumping at the original site of the bring banks and the Council’s Cleansing Crew have been requested to visit the site regularly in order to clear away any rubbish.  Any littering or dumping should be notified to the Litter Warden so that appropriate action may be taken.  
